
APE	MEETING	January	10th,	2017	

Attendance:		Jeanne	Musuku,	Genevieve	Lambert,	Rachelle	Carriere,	Carolyn	Roberts,	Maggie	
Ellwyn,	Robyn	Scoville,	Austen	Gunn,	Simona	Tarrona,	Wendy	Cocksedge	

1.	Adoption	of	Agenda	–	Wendy	adopted,	Carolyn	seconded.	

2.	Adoption	of	Dec.	minutes	-	Wendy	adopted,	Robyn	seconded.	

3.	President’s	Report		

• Winter	Wonderland	was	a	great	success.	Thanks	Robyn	for	organizing	music.	APE	paid	
$325	for	event	plus	$100	for	hot	chocolate.		

• Winter	concert	was	a	success,	good	time.	
• Meeting	about	budget	to	be	organized.	

4.	Treasurer’s	Report		

• Chequing	account:	$10719.49.		Gamming	account:	$2411.89	
• Garden	funds	–	teachers	will	suggest/decide	what	they	want	to	do	with	the	money,	then	

APE	will	approve.		Can	we	add	to	fund?		To	be	part	of	budget	discussion.	
• Wendy	 made	 a	 motion	 to	 discuss	 teacher	 to	 APE	 proposals	 for	 parent	 or	 financial	

support	at	the	budget	meeting.		Genevieve	seconded,	all	were	in	favour.		

5.	Principal’s	Report		

• Thanks	to	parents	for	all	their	work	at	the	school.	
• Meeting	for	Brooks	scheduled	for	Jan.	24th	at	5:45	pm.		Email	will	be	sent	out	to	parents.	

Meeting	will	address	questions	from	agenda	made	in	June.	
• Bullying	–	month	long	focus	at	school.		Staff	will	emphasize	the	positive	–	kindness,	etc.		

Gratitude	board	will	be	put	up	in	new	part	of	school.	

6.	Fundraising	

• Hot	lunch	forms	going	out	too	late.	Lower	numbers	than	last	year.		Can	APE	hand	out	
forms	in	classes?		Jeanne	will	follow	up	with	this	to	see	about	getting	forms	out	on	time	
in	future.	

• Hot	lunch	profit	to	date	is	$729.96.			
• Grocery	Cards	–	total	profit	as	of	end	of	2016	is	$2644.00.	
• Possible	idea	for	Mother’s	Day	–	hanging	basket.	

	



7.	Winter	Wonderland	

• Should	we	change	time	for	next	year?	No	dates	or	times	yet	available	for	next	year.		
Rachelle	has	called	several	times,	no	response	yet.		Will	discuss	at	next	meeting.	

8.		Grade	1	outing	

• Austen	has	called	about	gymnastics.		$75	per	session.		Will	start	end	of	March.		More	
details	at	next	meeting.	

9.	Info	about	sport	t-shirt	

• Sport	T-shirt	–	3	different	materials	to	choose	from.		Wendy	made	a	motion	to	use	the	
endurance	shirt	with	logo	with	the	font	underneath.		APE	will	purchase	60	of	these.		
Maggie	seconded.		All	in	favour.		Rachelle	will	bring	in	a	variety	of	colours	to	choose	
from.		Jeanne	will	approve	the	colour.			

• Polo	shirts	–	is	library	bag	logo	adaptable?		Will	discuss	at	next	meeting.	

10.		Carnival	Committee		

• Possible	date	–	May	28th.	
• Dee	and	Genevieve	will	head	the	committee.		Maggie	will	check	with	bouncer.		Will	

discuss	further	at	next	meeting.	

11.	Birds	and	Bees	

• Leta	 is	coming	 in	February.	 	Will	do	2	sessions	for	Gr.	4/5,	and	3	sessions	for	6/7,	and	
8/9.	Classes	in	English.			

Next	meeting	Feb.	14th,	2017	

	


